4815 Six Forks Road, Raleigh, NC 27609 • tel: 919-787-3740 • fax: 919-787-4884 • www.tbcraleigh.com

Dr. Jeff Roberts, Senior Pastor • jroberts@tbcraleigh.com • Twitter: @Jeff__Roberts

This past week, two of our mission partners, the Southern Baptist Convention and the Cooperative Baptist Fellowship, both met in Dallas Texas. The meetings were both promising and had their challenges. Although I do not regularly attend the SBC meeting, I do monitor it each year and seek to remain informed. At the SBC there were serious conversations regarding the role of women in SBC churches. This conversation was created as the result of several scandals concerning the treatment of women by some of the SBC's leaders this past year. The 2000 Baptist Faith and Message restricts the role of women in leadership. At this year's SBC Convention, there was a grass roots movement to begin to include women in leadership and to take a serious look at how women were being treated, in the churches and in the SBC. Nothing has officially changed in policy or practice, but the discussion, from my perspective, was welcomed.

At Trinity, we believe that God calls servants both male and female. We believe strongly in local church autonomy that allows each local church to choose who they will ordain and place in leadership. In most SBC congregations, women are not allowed to preach, teach men or have a significant leadership position. This, of course, is in direct conflict with Trinity's stated values. However, Trinity also has the value of cooperation. Because we value both local church autonomy and cooperation, we continue to cooperate with the SBC in sending missionaries. We continue to find partnerships with SBC missionaries and provide the opportunity for our church members to give and support these mission endeavors. Whether the SBC will ever again fully embrace and welcome congregations like Trinity is yet to be seen. However, just the discussion of inclusion of women in leadership is promising.

The CBF Assembly also met in Dallas and this is the meeting I attended. Over my ministry I have found my home primarily in CBF life. This is due, not only to my own convictions but also, with the exception of my first congregation which I served prior to CBF's formation, all of the congregations where I have served; they have had CBF as their primary mission partner. At this year's Assembly I was reminded of all that we are doing around the world. Mission reports from Uganda, South Africa, Macedonia and even right here in our Triangle region reminded me of what God can do when we cooperate in missions.

However, CBF is not without its challenges. The CBF Governing Board presented the Illumination Project report to the Assembly this year. The Illumination Project was a two-year process that attempted to develop a process by which CBF churches could have conversation on divisive issues. In essence, the Illumination Project became a study of CBF churches on the subject of human sexuality. The CBF has always had churches that are across the spectrum on many issues, including how to minister to people who are homosexual in our communities and churches. The Illumination Project was an attempt to clarify what CBF churches practiced, in regard to this subject, and a way forward in cooperation. It was discovered that over 85% of all CBF churches currently practice traditional marriage and that all of our mission partners around the world affirm traditional marriage. It was also noted that CBF had cooperating congregations who had formally chosen to be "welcoming and affirming" congregations in regards to LGBTQ individuals. In light of these findings, there were two recommendations. The CBF would adopt a hiring policy without exclusionary language in regards to sexuality and that an implantation procedure would be enacted which guides the hiring of personnel. Under this implantation plan, only individuals who practice celibacy in singleness or traditional marriage between a man and woman would be considered for

Dr. Roberts' article continued...

missionary appointments or leadership positions at the CBF office. From my perspective, I believe this is the most honest expression of who we are as a CBF family. We recognize that all members of our churches may have various gifts to offer CBF's mission. Yet at the same time, the implementation plan is a reflection of the practice of the vast majority of our congregations and our mission partners.

I have agreed, with our Pastoral Advisory Council's blessing, to serve on the Governing Board of the CBF. This is a three-year commitment and comes at a crucial time for CBF. After 18 years as your Pastor, I hope you know my convictions and heart. I have one agenda and that is to share Christ in word and deed. I recognize the diversity of Baptists and believe it is our diversity that makes us strong and enables us to "be all things to all people." I have a deep conviction that cooperation for the Kingdom of God is greater than any one divisive issue that is not essential to salvation. I covet your prayers as I offer my gifts to our greater Baptist family.

As you can see, our Baptist family is diverse and imperfect. In other words, our Baptist family is just like us. It is my conviction that we must value cooperation for the sake of the Great Commission. I am always reminded of the words of our Church Covenant in these conversations:

We covenant... to regard all people who worship Christ as Savior and Lord as the household of faith, the Body of Christ. As we engage to teach and nurture our Baptist heritage, we shall seek also a unity of spirit and action with all Christians. May it be so.

Just for your information, in our most recent years the mission-giving breakdown with our three plans was as follows:

Baptist State Convention of N.C./SBC 14%

CBF of NC/CBF-51%

CBF/Baptist State Convention of N.C. 34%

(This hybrid plan contains 20% for CBF and no gifts to SBC)

Other-designated giving is approximately 2%. This includes those who choose to have all their gifts remain at Trinity or those who may designate to one or all of these organizations.

If you are not currently choosing a mission giving plan, then your mission gifts are being distributed at these percentages. If you would like to choose a plan, please contact our Financial Administrator, Jan Brown, or indicate the plan by checking the appropriate box on your offering envelope. I am also always open to a conversation about our mission giving plans.

TEACHERS AND LEADERS NEEDED

The Nominating Committee is currently seeking teachers and leaders for the 2018-2019 church year. Please be open to the Lord leading you into service. If you are interested in serving in any capacity, contact **Ed McCoy** at edmccoy_aig@yahoo.com or **Laury Holley** at holley.laury@gmail.com.

WOMEN'S MINISTRY SUMMER MISSIONS EVENT FEED THE HUNGER

THIS Saturday, June 23 • 10 am-12 pm • FH

Sign up by using one of the posters located throughout the church, by filling out the Google form found on the TBC website.

For questions contact Misty Deyo at mistydeyo@gmail.com or 919-272-5388.

THIS SUNDAY AT TRINITY

Belize VBS Mission Trip (June 21-29) Middle School Passport Choices Camp (June 24-29)

8:45 AM Worship (Sanctuary)

9:45 AM Sunday School

(Bible Study for all ages)

10:55 AM Worship (Sanctuary)

5:00 PM Men's Choir (Choir Rm)

7:00 PM Church Conference

(Chapel)

ADULT 4 SINGLES FELLOWSHIP

THIS Thursday, June 21 • 6:30 pm Taverna Agora, 326 Hillsborough Street

Contact Sherry Reynolds sreynolds57@nc.rr.com, 919-599-7062 today, if you'll be attending.

(†) NORTH RALEIGH MINISTRIES

This Week's Food Pantry Needs:

Spaghetti Sauce - Completely Out Desserts and Snacks, Crackers

STAFF ANNIVERSARIES

Jan Brown, Financial Administrator, celebrates her 21st year anniversary with Trinity Baptist Church on June 23. Please take the time to say a personal word, write a note or place a phone call to offer words of encouragement and support for the fine job she is doing.

DEEPEST SYMPATHIES

To **Pat & Donna Stith** upon the recent passing of their grandson, Elijah Gordy-Stith, of Delaware.

To Fred & Cathy McDuffee and their children Chris (Brienne) McDuffee and Michael (Ashley) McDuffee, upon the recent passing of Fred's mother

To **Derrick & Beth Alston** and their children **DJ**, and **Matthew**, upon the recent passing of Derrick's mother.

DEACON OF THE WEEK

Chris Herrmann has been a member of Trinity since 2006 and is a native of Fayetteville, NC. He and his wife, Jo Anne, have two children, Michael and Katie, and two grandchildren,



Brynlee and Oliver. Chris is an Owner/ Agent of State Farm Insurance. He serves on the Missions Steering Committee, as Usher, and TNT Class Leader. He works with the Slagel/Robinson Sunday school class. He also works with deacons Art Melvin and Melinda Cook.

PARKING LOT PAVING: JULY 2-7

Please note that the parking lot will be paved the week of July 2-7. We will close the parking lot in front of Building A, all the way around to the ROC. The only parking available will be in the office parking lot.

2018 Summer Bible Study Wednesday Nights this Summer!

LIVING FAITH IN DAILY LIFE

WEDNESDAYS, STARTING JUNE 20 6:30 - 7:30 pm • C302-303

Sign up on the board in the Narthex or contact church office. If childcare is needed, you must register for that as well.

Dr. Roberts and Rev. Lydia Tatum are working on off-site opportunities for discipleship, as an outreach of Trinity. They will use this same study.

Are you willing to host a study in your home or community?
Contact **Lydia** (Ltatum@tbcraleigh.com) or **Dr. Roberts** (Jroberts@tbcraleigh.com).

Senior Adult Ministries...the Better Half of Life

Rev. Hal Melton, hmelton@tbcraleigh.com

SAN ANTONIO TEXAS TRIP INTERESTED?

March 29 - April 7, 2019

If you are interested and would like to get all the details on a 9-day Premier Coach Trip to San Antonio, put your name on the sign up list on the B-200 Hall Bulletin Board.

This does NOT commit you to the trip, it just lets the planning team know of interest level. Thanks!

SENIOR ADULT EVENT CALENDAR

September 24-28

Lancaster, PA Trip

October 11

Ron's Barn

October 17

Homebound Visitation

November 8

Fruitcake Factory Trip

November 21

Homebound Visitation

November 29-30

Myrtle Beach

December 6

Selma Rudy Theater Christmas Show

CHURCH-WIDE PATRIOTIC COOKOUT

NORTH HILLS PARK SUNDAY, JULY 1 • 6-8 PM

Bring your lawn chair, a spirit of fellowship, and a side dish to go with hamburgers & hot dogs.

Side dishes by last name:
A-F, salads;
G-K, chips;
L-P, baked beans;

Come enjoy our Independence Day Celebration getting to know our Church Family!!

Q-Z, Desserts.

SR. ADULT COMMITTEE & TRAVEL/EVENTS TEAM

We are NOT meeting in June & July. Enjoy your summer! Thanks!

Nursing Homes & Homebound Visits

Wednesday, June 20 10:00 am • Fellowship Hall

FINAL PAYMENT DUE **Lancaster Show Trip**

Final Payment due by June 24 Double: \$440/ per Person Single: \$590 Make Check Payable to TBC

Adult Ministry & Missions

Rev. Hal Melton, hmelton@tbcraleigh.com

Kentucky Mission needs BACK TO SCHOOL DONATIONS!

Our TBC Mission Team will be in McCreary Co, KY the week of the big annual Back to School Give-A-Way through Hills and Hollers Ministries and we'll get to help with the distribution. Boys and Girls of all school ages need lightly used or new jeans, underwear, socks and school supplies. This is what we have been specifically asked to collect, and as many of as possible. (Churches in Nashville are donating shoes.) Please bring all donations to the KY Missions Donation Box at the B-200 Hallway. Deadline for donations is July 15, so that we can send a truck with the donations ahead of our mission July 28 – August 4. Spread the word at work, at school, in your neighborhood, let's fill a truck!!

Suggested Sunday School Class Breakdown for Donations:

Adults 1 & 2 (Socks), Adult 3 (Jeans), Adult 4 & 5 (Underwear), and Adult 6 and Students (School Supplies).

But if you have items at home that you want to donate,
bring them on, no matter which SS
department you are in.



Family Promise Needs Your Help

August 19-26 • October 14-21

TBC will host our Family Promise* guest families (formerly WIHN) August 19-26 and October 14-21. We will be recruiting volunteers for driving, set up & take down, staying overnight, tutoring & recreation, and providing meals in the coming months.

In preparation, we need the following gently used or new item:

Twin Mattress Pads - urgent need

Please place donations in the Family Promise bin at the Building B donation area **THIS SUNDAY.** For more information, contact Jane Dickens at tarheeljane@gmail.com.

*Family Promise works with Wake County families experiencing temporary homelessness, and helps them to find support & resources for permanent housing. See familypromisewake.org for more information.

FAMILY PROMISE HOSTING

(Formerly WIHN)

Hosting Week: Aug 19-26 Van Drivers Needed 6:30 am & 5:30 pm Contact Charla Peel at cpchoc@aol.com

Please remember in Prayer

THE BELIZE MISSION VBS TEAM

JUNE 21-29

Elizabeth Burgess Diane Corts Paul Corts Becky Dribbon Grant Gubbins Rhonda Gubbins Hal Melton Danielle Smith Leah Smith Summer Swango

Music Ministry

Rev. Steve Byers, slbyers@tbcraleigh.com

Special thanks to **Jessica Isaacs** for leading our worship services this past Sunday morning, as well as to the VBS children and all of their musical offerings in worship. Under the direction of **Misty Deyo and Sally Melvin**, the children learned wonderful songs about Jesus and how important it is to know Him and serve Him. Thank you to all of our church musicians for carrying on the musical additions to our worship while I'm away.

FirstLight will be taking a summer break from worship during the month of July. We are so appreciative for their commitment all year long, and we hope this will be a restorative time for them to be with family and to worship together. Our worship services will continue to have music by soloists and instrumentalists each week.

Men's Choir Meets Each Sunday at 5 pm

Nathan Snell, the director of the Men's Choir, has begun rehearsals and you are invited to come be a part of this great group of singing men. Each Sunday at 5 pm, the choir will rehearse in B-236, 1st floor–B Building (Note the change of room from earlier advertisement).

Come join the fun!

Summer is a great time to join

SANCTUARY CHOIR

...and be a part of a wonderful musical family. Beginning on June 20, rehearsals switch to 7:30 pm until August. Come join us and make a joyful noise!

GOSPEL SING

Sunday, August 26

Mark your calendars! August 26 is an important date in our church's summer musical celebration. The Trinity Laymen and various musical groups at TBC will be in concert with Miss Emily Roberts, niece of Dr. Roberts, who formerly performed on "The Voice" and is now a country music artist in Nashville! Beginning at 6 pm, we will hear music from these groups and from a "Hallelujah Choir" that you can be a part of, too. For more information about participating, give me a call or speak to one of the Laymen for answers to questions you may have. It will be a wonderful night of music!

ALWAYS ROOM FOR YOU!

Music Ministry is alive at Trinity and is growing!

Find your place in the music ministry in 2018.

If you have singing or instrumental abilities, we need you!

We are always looking for more musicians to add to our worship leading ministries at Trinity. Consider getting involved in music ministry and being a part of an exciting place of ministry!

Student Ministry

Christian Davis, cdavis@tbcraleigh.com • Rebekah Gordon, rgordon@tbcraleigh.com

SUMMER TRIP SIGN-UP HAS PASSED BUT WE STILL HAVE A FEW SPOTS REMAINING

Contact us as soon as possible if you would still like to go!



PASSPORT choices. CAMP

June 24th-29th • Greensboro, NC • Cost: \$355

THEME VERSE:

[Jesus] said to me, "My grace is enough for you, because power is made perfect in weakness." 2 Corinthians 12:9a (CEB)

WHAT ARE SOME OF THE CHOICE COURSES?

Sports Focus, Missions Focus, Global/Games Focus, Visual Arts Focus, Middle School Faith Focus, Drama Focus, Nature Focus, Music/Lyric Writing Focus

HIGH SCHOOL MISSION TRIP

JULY 15 - 21, 2018 **CHARLOTTE, NC**



COST: \$300



Education & Families

Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff, kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

RISING 6TH GRADERS

Lunch at Kanki

Crabtree • Sunday, August 12

This is sponsored by Sunday School and the Children's Ministry.



Please bring your money and permission slip to Sunday School and give to any of your teachers. Information has been mailed!



We need Quality Sunday School teachers, RA leaders and Sunday evening discipleship teachers in grade school - BUT not just any teachers. We need committed teachers willing to share their love and knowledge of God with a young child. Contact

with a young child. Contact me if you are interested in serving in this way.



Camp Willow Run Kids Camp

September 14-16

THEME:

Friends Are Good!

For Children in grades 3-5 Fall of 2018

Brochures are Out!
I hope you will consider attending.
It is great fun! Get it in early!



We need Special Needs worship care volunteers. Our exceptional students will bless you for the hour you serve. It is only four times a year. Please contact me this week!

Summer Wednesday Night Discipleship Study

LIVING FAITH IN DAILY LIFE

BEGINS WEDNESDAYS, JUNE 20 • 6:30 - 7:30 pm • C302-303

What difference does faith make when Sunday is over, or even when Sunday is going on? Join us for a study that helps us identify the common experiences of everyday life all the while seeking to be open to God's presence in each of these life experiences.

These lessons explore various areas where we often need help applying faith to real life such as working, resting, enjoying life, building community, forgiving, marriage, and guiding children. Make faith a priority this Summer! **Child care** is provided but you **must register!**

Upcoming Schedule:

June 20	Knowing God in Daily Life	Dr. Roberts
June 27	Enjoying the Life God Gives	Ginger Boyle
July 11	Welcoming Even the Stranger	Kayla Dobyns
July 18	Exulting in Marriage	Sarah and Ellis Payne

Sign up on the board in the Narthex or contact the church office. **If childcare is needed, you must register for that as well**. Dr. Roberts and Lydia are working on some offsite opportunities for discipleship during the summer as an outreach of Trinity.

They plan to use this same study. Contact Rev. Lydia Tatum if willing to host or lead an outreach Bible study (ltatum@tbcraleigh.com).

To help our leaders plan more efficiently, we would love for you to sign up. We definitely need you to register for Childcare each week.

Katie Medlin, kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com

SUCCESSFUL 2018 VBS! THANK YOU!







Rev. Spencer Good, sgood@rocraleigh.com △ (919) 787-4991



NEW ROC SUMMER HOURS

Monday • Tuesday

8:00 am - 2:00 pm • 3:00 pm - 8:00 pm

Wednesday • Thursday • Friday

8:00 am - 2:00 pm

Saturday

9:00 am - noon

GROUP FITNESS CLASSES

June 25 - June 30

Stroller Strides

M, W, F • 9:15-10:15 am • ROC Floor Missy Currin: missycurrin@fit4mom.com

Yoga

M • 5:30-6:30 pm • MP Room F • 12:00-1:00 pm • MP Room Laurel Cavanagh: laurelcyoga@gmail.com

FIT4MOM: Body Back Class

T, Th • 5:30-6:30 am • ROC Floor Missy Currin: missycurrin@fit4mom.com

Dance-It Group Fitness

W•7:00-8:00 am • ROC Floor T, Th•8:00-9:00 am • ROC Floor Kathy Wilson: kathyknits62@gmail.com

Senior Adult Strength & Stretch

T • 10:00-11:00 am • MP Room Mary Ann Potts: mapotts4@gmail.com

UPCOMING EVENTS

12th Annual North Hills 5K

September 8, 2018

Fall Festival

October 26, 2018

ROC Volunteers

The volunteers' schedule is subject to change. If no volunteer is available, the ROC may close, even during regular hours.

Monday, June 25

8am-11am H. L. Warren 11am-2pm Wayne Bryant 3pm-6pm Becky Dribbon

6pm-8pm Isaac & Nancy Calhoun

Tuesday, June 26

8am-11am Moose Beaudreau 11am-2pm Pat Nelson 3pm-6pm Elaine Smith 6pm-8pm **Volunteer Needed**

Wednesday, June 27

8am-11am Volunteer Needed

11am-2pm Peggy Paul, Melody Yeargan

Thursday, June 28

8am-11am Wayne Bryant 11am-2pm Moose Beaudreau

Friday, June 29

8am-11am **Volunteer Needed** 11am-2pm Wayne Simpson

Saturday, June 30

9am - 12pm Isaac & Nancy Calhoun

Volunteers Needed

1st Tuesday • 6:00 pm - 8:00 pm 2nd Tuesday • 6:00 pm - 8:00 pm 2nd & 3rd Monday • 6:00 pm - 8:00 pm

Contact Michelle:

919-787-3740 or mkranz@tbcraleigh. com to volunteer or to sub short term.

Recreation Outreach Center

Rev. Spencer Good, sgood@rocraleigh.com △ (919) 787-4991

SEPTEMBER 8, 2018



Welcome Runners, Walkers, Adults, Senior Adults & Kids!

RACE DAY SCHEDULE

7:00 am Registration opens at the ROC

8:30 am Group warm up & Stretch

8:45 am 100 Yard Dash for Kids (7 years old & younger)

9:00 am NH5K Run/Walk

9:00 am Senior Stroll* (60 and over)

9:30 am The Midtown Mile (1 Mile Fun Run)

10:00 am Awards Ceremony

*a walking event held inside the ROC on the indoor track. This event will take place simultaneously with the North Hills 5K.

WWW.NORTHHILLS5K.COM

YOGA

Mondays 5:30-6:30 pm MP Room Fridays 12:00-1:00 pm MP Room

ALL SKILL LEVELS WELCOME!

Questions? Contact Laurel Cavanagh at laurelcyoga@gmail.com

SUMMER CAMPS At Trinity2018

Every summer, we offer a variety of Summer Camps for children and youth. Check out the list below to see which camp your student would be interested in!

To register and find more details: www.ROCraleigh.com

CAMP SCHEDULE

Grade School Camp

June 25-29 • 9 am - 4 pm

Ballet Camp

July 2-6* • 9 am - 1 pm

Sports Camp

July 9-13 • 9 am - 4 pm

Grade School Camp

July 30-Aug 3 • 9 am - 4 pm

Middle School Camp

Aug 6-10 • 9 am - 4 pm

Grade School Camp \$195 Sports Camp \$195 Middle School Camp \$225 Ballet Camp \$75

QUESTIONS ABOUT CAMPS?

Contact Sammy Pearce at 919-607-7249 or srpearce0613@gmail.com or call the church office.

* Does not meet July 4th, due to holiday

ETC VOLUNTEERS

Sunday, June 24

Hostess: Angie Ferree Assistant: Teran Canterbury

8:45 am Worship Service

Sally & Art Melvin, Jaden Kring*, Ethan Kring*, Natalie Kring, Jim or Kelly Beck, Catherine Jacob

10:55 am Worship Service Dianne Clausen

5-10 mos Melinda Cook, Brenn Kirton 11-14 mos Stephanie Treadway, Lisa Paula Shelley King, Wally Hinkleman 15-19 mos

20-24 mos Faye Hinkleman

Tom Cook, Mark Blashaw 2 yrs Fred Paula, Gabrielle Paula* 3 vrs Michelle Dreese, Macey Dreese* 4 vrs

Special Needs Care

Carol Donovan

0-4 mos

Wednesday, June 27

Bed Babies Priscilla Hart

Total Received

Two's Alice Mathis, Hattie Lynch

* Youth Volunteer

\$4,206,170.78

VISION FO	R GROV	VTH 06	5-17-18	
Growing through Bible Study				
Members Age Group	Present	New <u>Members</u>	Visitors	
Adults	410	1	6	
Students	82	0	1	
Children	40	0	3	
Preschool	<u>72</u>	$\frac{0}{1}$	3 8 18	
Totals	604	1	18	
Sunday School		T	otal 623	
Growing throug	h Worship			
8:45am Worship	3	198		
10:55am Worship Attendance			527	
Total Worship A			725	
Growing through	h Stewardship)		
(YTD totals thre	ough 4/30/20)18)		
YTD General	_			
Fund Needs (B	udget)	\$1,22	0,231.25	
YTD Operating	Receipts	\$1,15	5,904.88	
YTD Operating	Expenses	\$1,16	6,203.98	
Capital Campaig	gn			
Capital Campai	gn Pledges	\$4,16	3,680.00	
Pledged Money	Received		2,554.37	

TRINITY BAPTIST CHURCH STAFF

Tel: 919-787-3740 • Fax: 919-787-4884 **Prayer Line: 781-PRAY (7729)** www.tbcraleigh.com

> Dr. G. Jeffery Roberts Senior Pastor jroberts@tbcraleigh.com

> > Rev. Hal Melton

Assoc. Pastor, Missions & Senior Adults hmelton@tbcraleigh.com

> Rev. Steve Byers Assoc. Pastor, Worship & Music slbyers@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff Assoc. Pastor. Education & Families kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Spencer Good Assoc. Pastor, Administration & Recreation sgood@rocraleigh.com

Rev. Lvdia Tatum Assoc. Pastor, Ministry & Outreach ltatum@tbcraleigh.com

Christian Davis Minister to Students cdavis@tbcraleigh.com

Katie Medlin Minister to Preschool & Families kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com

Rebekah Gordon Student Ministry Assoc. rgordon@tbcraleigh.com

Jan Brown, Financial Administrator janbrown@tbcraleigh.com

Reenie Shore, Pastoral Secretary rshore@tbcraleigh.com

RaNada Thornton, Ministerial Secretary rthornton@tbcraleigh.com

Michelle Kranz, Ministerial Secretary mkranz@tbcraleigh.com

Maria Miller, Weekday Preschool Director preschool@tbcraleigh.com (919) 782-6192

Debbie Surface, Weekday Preschool Admin.

Ashbey Jones, Facilities Manager

Rev. Wayne Rogers, Organist Ramona Green, Barbara Bowen • Pianists

When you provide a check as payment, you authorize us either to use information from your check to make a one-time electronic fund transfer from your account or to process the payment as a check transaction.

Trinity Times (USPS 006-883) is published weekly, except July 4th week and Christmas week by Trinity Baptist Church, 4815 Six Forks Road, Raleigh, NC 27609. Periodical postage paid at Raleigh, NC. Postmaster: Send address changes to Trinity Times, 4815 Six Forks Rd., Raleigh, NC 27609